

2<sup>nd</sup> December, 2013

To: All Local Authorities

A Chara,

I write to inform you that at the November Meeting of Donegal County Council, the following resolution was adopted:-

"Regarding the recent suggestion that Vehicle Motor Tax may be decentralised (Similar to Driving Licence Applications) I ask Donegal County Council to support a proposal that Motor Tax should be left with Local Authorities who have excellent records as far as this work is concerned".

Members asked that it be circulated to all Local Authorities for consideration.

Yours sincerely

For Mr. Liam Ward

Meetings Administrator